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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
December 12, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:38 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Jan Godek, Pat Mills, Charlie Parke and Rob Sikorski.  
OLD BUSINESS
Amendment to November 14, 2017 Minutes – Mervin Haines – American Chestnut Breeding Program

The November minutes are amended to correct the spelling of Mervin Hanes to Mervyn Haines.

2018 Arbor Day Street Tree Planting – Kings Ridge Road and Candour Court
Steve reported that 41 trees have been ordered – 31 Swamp White Oak and 10 Bradford Callery Pear ‘Cleveland Select”—for planting next spring.
International Society of Arboriculture (“ISA”) Brochures

Steve purchased a new set of ISA brochures for the Washington Township Library at a cost of $219.  
Vineet Kumar - 11 Candour Court
Ken Zarouni – 16 Candour Court
Jimmy Oh – 21 Candour Court
Nanqiang (Richard) Deng – 25 Candour Court
Tracey Emley – 28 Candour Court
Janeen Zinna - 29 Candour Court
The dead/diseased trees at these locations will be removed this week or next.  There has been a delay due to paving projects.
NEW BUSINESS
2018 Budget

Steve passed out a proposed 2018 budget.  The cost of the 41 trees for the 2018 Arbor Day planting will be $55 per tree, total $2,255.  Charlie suggested using metal stakes instead of wood so the stakes can be recycled.  The stakes are $3 each and two are needed for each tree.  The cost for 82 stakes would be $246.  All present concurred that we switch to metal stakes.  We will request $2,500 for the tree planting.  Also, we will change “Stake Lumber” in the budget to “Metal Stakes.”

Steve noted that the cost to attend the annual Shade Tree Federation Conference is still $110 per person.  He also proposed that money be budgeted for DPW employees to attend the Rutgers Hazardous Tree ID program.

2018 Washington Township Reorganization Meeting

We received an announcement that the meeting will be held January 6, 2018.

2017 Annual Accomplishment Report

The format of the report has changed from a written narrative to fields, short answers and a budget to be completed.  We will work on filling out the report at our January meeting.  Steve will ask Roger Read what the Township spent on forestry expenses in 2017 so we have those figures to complete the Statement of Tree Budget.

NEXT MEETING
The January meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 9, 2018.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:58 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Jan Godek

Recording Secretary
